Minutes from Patient Participation Group

at Queenhill Medical Practice

Wednesday 12th March 2014
In attendance: PPG members, Ernest Sweeney, Barbara Courtenay, Lynne Ticehurst, Frances Crockett, Janet Jalfon, Pam Topley and Kelly Bissell - Admin Team. 

Apologies: Barbara Fox
Copies of the Minutes of the last Meeting were handed to the Group Members.

The Meeting opened with introductions as some Members were meeting each other for the first time.
Kelly confirmed that she had received an information pack from the NAPP.  It is available for everyone to look at or to take copies.

Commenting on the Minutes of the last Meeting, the Group felt that the number of responses to the Patient Survey was disappointingly low even though the Practice and the PPG had done enough by way of making the Survey available to Patients (two month time period with access online and hard copies available at the Surgery.  Also copies were issued to the large number of Patients who attended the two flu clinics.).  Generally the Group felt that, due to a lack of interest, little was gained from this Patient Survey and consideration should be given to ways in which patient participation could be encouraged in the future. 

It was thought that the Practice notice boards need some attention.  In particular, the one in the downstairs waiting area looks cluttered and isn’t easy to read due to poor lighting and limited access above the seating.  It was suggested reducing the number of items on each board by transferring some of the notices to folders which would be available to Patients in both waiting areas.   Suggested inclusions in such folders were the Practice Brochure, complaints procedure and Practice – Patient information.  Kelly thought this would be possible and said she would look into it.

The Staff Notice Board – we are nearly there!  Kelly explained that there had been some delay in the preparation of this display by the need to include two recently appointed staff – Nicola (Phlebotomist) and Jacqueline (Receptionist).  

First Aid Course – Barbara had contacted the British Red Cross to discuss courses.  Two courses - First Aid for the Elderly and First Aid Baby and Toddler which could be repeated annually were suggested.  The Group agreed that Barbara should book a First Aid for the Elderly course for May/June.
Public talks - Lynne had discovered that the talks organised by the Selsdon Medical Practice are sponsored by Lloyds Pharmacy and are usually held at St John’s Community Hall.  These open sessions are most often advertised in Lloyds Pharmacy, the Community Centre and the Library.  She requested that a poster also be displayed at the Queenhill Medical Practice in future.  Ernest confirmed that there is a talk about hernias, gallstones, etc this evening that he intended to sit in on after leaving this PPG Meeting.
CReSS – Croydon Referral Support Service – Ernest expressed concerns that Queenhill Practice Patients are not being given all the information available about patient choice - in particular, the possibility for NHS patients to use the facilities of private hospitals.  Kelly explained patients referred through CReSS are able to directly contact the Service to discuss their referral and any preferences they might have including being seen at a private hospital, if available.  The Group felt that overall CReSS offers a good service on most referrals.
Ernest asked Kelly to clarify the situation regarding ‘information data sharing’.  Kelly confirmed that, at the moment, only the Summary Care Record (SCR) is shared and if after the upload Patients choose to ‘opt out’ then the information is retracted once the Practice codes the dissent.  
Kelly reported that the Partners had made a request for a Patient Operated Blood Pressure Monitor to be installed in the waiting area at the surgery.  The machine takes an accurate blood pressure reading without the need for the Patient to remove any clothing and provides a printout.  £1,400 is the amount needed to purchase one machine and the PPG agreed to co-ordinate the fund-raising.  Janet presented to the Meeting a plan for fund-raising by donation.  She stressed that any publicity would need to be clearly displayed and eye-catching.  It was suggested that a collection box should be available at the Reception desk accompanied by a gauge plotting the progress of the fund.  Janet and Pam offered to design a poster for a ‘DIY BP’ machine and will liaise with Kelly.  

The Group stressed that the location of the BP machine was most important and the downstairs waiting area was favoured.  Some concerns were raised regarding the insurance, servicing and regular calibration of the machine.  Kelly will check with the Practice Manager regarding these issues. 

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 14th May 2014 at 6.30pm
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